Q NOTICETO

COMPETITORS

75™ Mercury Class National Championship

August 27-29, 2021

Hosted by Stillwater Yacht Club

1576 Cypress Drive
Pebble Beach, CA 93953

Subject: Boat Weighing and Sail Measurement

Boat Weighing:

MCYRA’s Chief Measurer has indicated that several boats need to be weighed prior to the first race of
the Championship Series. He is notifying each affected skipper so that they can plan accordingly. The
Regatta Committee strongly urges anyone whose boat needs to be weighed to arrive as close as
possible to noon on Thursday so that we can weigh the boat that afternoon and minimize the need to
weigh boats on Friday morning. Also keep in mind the previous Notice regarding access to Stillwater
Pier on Thursday: We must suspend our activities and be off the pier by 1700 hours.

Sail Measurement:

In accordance with Section 6(a)(ii) of MCYRA’s Rules Governing the Mercury Championship Series:
“Sails shall be measured and hulls weighed prior to the first race. Sails previously measured at a
championship and unchanged need not be re-measured. All sails so measured shall be marked in a
distinctive fashion, and only measured and marked sails may be used.”

At the direction of MCYRA’s Chief Measurer, sails measured and marked at a location other than a
championship may also be used.

Sails not previously measured and marked may be measured from 1600 hours to 1800 hours on
Thursday, and from 0800 hours to 1000 hours on Friday. The location will be Court #8 at the tennis
facility. Court #8 is immediately adjacent to the area designated for vehicle and trailer parking. To
save time and inconvenience, skippers arriving Friday morning are encouraged to drop unmeasured
sails at Court #8 before proceeding to the Beach Club.

Questions can be directed to Richard Clark, Regatta Chairperson at (831) 595-2208 or
dnjclark@comcast.net
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